HCPC Minutes

March 12, 2007
REVISED
PRESENT: 
(KPAA:) Paul Sorensen;

(KPEA:) Mike Druce, Tim McIntyre;

(KPESA:) Betty Miller, Patty Rich; (Plan Administrator:)

ABSENT: 
(KPEA President and and temporary replacement for committee member, Nancy Courtright) Cathy Carrow and (AlaskaUSA Benefits Account Executive:) Bruce Gale. 

QUORUM PRESENT.

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER at 2:07 pm by Tim Mc.

AGENDA REVIEWED with no additions or deletions.

REVISED FEBRUARY MINUTES APPROVED.

FINANCIAL: The amount contributed per district employee is $125 per month; the district contributes $775 per month; total contributions equal $900 per month. Financial information supplied by Melody Douglas CFO and forwarded by Tim Peterson indicates that the cost per employee through January averaged $911.80 per employee for this fiscal year, which leaves a current shortfall of $11.80 per employee per month for the last eight months or a total of $94.40 per member. The monthly shortage dropped from approximately $16.00 last month to $11.80 this month per employee. Applying the 50/50 clause of the negotiated agreements, the district currently would be responsible for $47.20 of the shortfall and each member would be responsible for $47.20 of the shortfall unless the reserve were used to offset a portion of the shortage. However, the Health Care Reserve is currently very low. In light of these factors, the HCPC decided to wait and reassess the situation next month before recommending any actions.

CLAIMS OR DENIALS: There were no claims or denials brought before the HCPC this month.

OLD BUSINESS:

CHANGES TO THE PRESCRIPTION CO-PAY PLAN: 

Discussion resumed regarding changes to the prescription plan co-pay as a cost-saving measure. The following model was stipulated:


3-tiered Prescription Co-pay Plan 

$5 generic (current level: $0)

$10 preferred* (current level: $5)

$40 non-preferred (current level: $5)

*AVIA is the current prescription benefit management company that we use. They will be instructed to allow member’s physicians to substitute a non-preferred drug for a preferred drug at the preferred price if the physician notifies AVIA that:

1) due to side-effects, complications, or intolerance, the member cannot use a preferred or generic substitute; or,

2) the clinical efficacy of the non-preferred drug has been shown to exceed the effectiveness of the preferred or generic alternative.

DISCUSSION: Tim McIntyre reported information he had gathered from pharmacists indicating they supported a 3-tier plan as a way to reduce some of the costs associated with prescriptions. Inspection of prescription formularies on the internet indicates that the preferred versus non-preferred lists show some variation across prescription management companies (i.e. Medco, AVIA, Aetna, etc.). Discussion of placing a “cap” on the total amount of money a member would have to spend per year followed but there was insufficient information to gauge the impact of such a measure. 

OUTCOME: After further discussion, Patty Rich moved and Paul Sorenson seconded that a 3-tier plan as described above be adopted and implemented effective June 1, 2007. The motion carried by a vote of 5 to 1. 

FURTHER CHANGES: The Committee acknowledged in subsequent discussion that this change would help the program financially but would not result in sufficient savings by itself and that further changes will need to be considered to keep the program solvent.

Tim Mc asked that members begin brainstorming possible changes to the plan that will assist in keeping it financially sound since it is very likely that we will need to consider further changes in the near future. Bruce Gale reported that he is looking at a prescription plan involving a federal program that might have substantial benefits. He also suggested changing our plan to require pre-authorization for outpatient surgeries to avoid the cost of post-surgery medical reviews that examine medical necessity. Our plan already requires pre-authorization for inpatient surgery, but more surgeries are being performed on an outpatient basis. This will be discussed further at a future meeting.

DISCUSSION POSTPONED: Several members had to leave early so further discussion of old and new business was postponed. Mike Druce moved for adjournment and the meeting ended at 3:10 PM.

KPBSD website: Information about the health insurance plan and HCPC minutes will be made available on the district's website.

NEXT MEETING: Monday, April 9, 2-4 PM at DMC.

Respectfully submitted,

Tim McIntyre via

Terri Zopf-Schoessler

HCPC secretary

